
 
 

SONG SERVICE 9.30AM 
with the Stanborough Park Orchestra 

 
SABBATH SCHOOL 9.45AM 

Welcome – Christine Cornwall 
Hymn 14: All Things Praise Thee 

Prayer – Jean Davis White 
Mission Report – James Shepley 

Children’s Choir – Lord in the Fullness 
Bible Study Groups 

Mission Offering – James Shepley 
Hymn 74: How Sweet the Name – John Cooper 

Benediction – Lorraine Cooper 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS   

Our Week of Prayer draws to a close today and it has been a 
real blessing to all who attended the meetings. We express our 
thanks to Paul Tompkins for putting 21st century Adventism in 
the context of Biblical history in such a practical and easy to 
understand way. We look forward to his final presentation this 
morning. Audio recordings of Paul’s messages are available on 
CD or cassette, or for download from the church website. 
 
The speaker in the Parallel Service is Pastor Paul Clee. 
 
It is with much sadness that we have learnt of the sudden 
and untimely death last Sabbath of Jake Mason, son of Paul 
and Velda (née Hankin) Mason. The family attended the St 
Albans and Hemel churches prior to moving to Australia. We 
offer our sympathies to Barbara, Geraldine and all the family. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with them at this sad time. 
 
The winter edition of Stanborough News is ready for 
collection from the north porch after the service. 
 
Parents in Prayer meet today from 3.30-4.30pm in the Maple 
Room. Do join us to pray for our children, young and old. For 
more details please see Thérèse Valsin or Eustace Anthony. If 
you are unable to attend but would like prayer for your family, 
please let Thérèse know. 
 
The Visiting Group will be going to Rutland Lodge, Nascot 
Road, Watford today. If you would like to join us please meet in 
the Stanborough Centre at 5.45pm to be at the home for 6pm.  

 
 
Pastor Clee will be away from tomorrow, Sunday, until Friday, 
3rd December.  
 
The Soup Run urgently needs sleeping bags, blankets and 
men’s clothing.  
The Welfare Department needs single and double duvets and 
covers. 
 
Congratulations to Diana Ionita and Daniel Sabatier on their 
engagement last weekend. 
 
Discover Secret Britain – A Journey Through Nature, an 
illustrated talk by photographer Andy Sands tomorrow at 7pm in 
the Stanborough Centre. £6 at the door, £3 children under 14. 
 
Senior Club meets this Monday, 29th November, 2-4pm. Our 
guest speaker this week is Stanley Maxwell who will give an 
illustrated talk entitled Volunteering in Portugal. All eligible 
members are warmly welcome. 
 
Baptismal Classes The Wednesday afternoon and Sabbath 
morning classes resume this coming week.  
 
The Prayer Meeting this coming Wednesday will be taken by 
Huguette Comerasamy: How to pray with confidence.   
 
Free English lessons at elementary level every Thursday 7-
8.30pm in the Beech Room. If you or someone you know would 
like to attend, contact Deana Stojković on 07525 331846. 
 
The Soup Run on Friday will be led by a group from the St 
Albans Church. 
 
Prayer and Reflection next Sabbath, 4th December, 3.30-
4.30pm. A time for meditation and private or group prayer. Our 
thoughts will be led by Paul Bellamy on the theme of The God 
Who Gives”, and Christine Cornwall will lead us in worship. 
 
Do you work with children in this church?  Mandatory 
training and registration will take place next Sunday, 5th 
December at 10.00am. Bring with you your passport, 
driving licence and a utility bill with your address on it. For more 
details see Pastor Nathan Stickland. 
 

 
 
The first in a new series of Tuesday Talks Reunions will be 
held on 14th December. Light supper at 7pm, followed by a talk 
by Patrick Boyle at 8pm. The talk will be streamed live to the 
internet or for downloading later. See back page for website. 
 
 

YOUTH NOTES 
 

Regular Events Tuesdays Lads’ Night, 8.30pm 
 Wednesdays Girls’ Night, 8.00pm 
 Thursdays Baptismal class, 5.30pm 
  Teens Bible Study, 6.30pm 
 Fridays  YU, 7.30pm 
 

CONTACTS  Sara: sarabaptist89@gmail.com, 07597 119005 
 Chloe: cdl.sbc@gmail.com, 07561 395489  
 
 
 

We have this hope that burns within our heart, 
Hope in the coming of the Lord. 

We have this faith that Christ alone imparts, 
Faith in the promise of His Word. 

We believe the time is here, 
When the nations far and near 

Shall awake, and shout and sing 
Hallelujah! Christ is King! 

We have this hope that burns within our heart, 
Hope in the coming of the Lord. 

 
We are united in Jesus Christ our Lord. 

We are united in His love. 
Love for the waiting people of the world, 

People who need our Saviour’s love. 
Soon the heav'ns will open wide, 

Christ will come to claim His bride, 
All the universe will sing 
Hallelujah! Christ is King! 

We have this hope this faith, and God's great love, 
We are united in Christ. 

 
PRAYER CORNER 
Can we pray for the families of the miners who lost 
their lives in New Zealand, and for those affected 
by the Cambodian bridge tragedy this week. 

SUNSET TIMES 
Today 3:59                                         Next Week 3:54 



 
 

CHRISTMAS EVENTS AT STANBOROUGH 
 

Annual Toy Service 11th December, 11am, with the 
Chairman of Watford Borough Council and the Mayor of 
Watford. 
 

Christmas Fellowship Lunch next Sabbath is FULL! Sadly 
we are unable to take any further bookings. 
 

Teens Christmas Banquet 4th December, 7.00-10.30pm. 
Dinner, entertainment and lots of Christmas fun! Formal 
dress. Limited number of tickets available. £5 per person – 
book with Sara or Chloe by 26th November. 
 

Christmas Cakes and Carols 11th December, 7.00pm. 
Following the success of the International Night, we are 
planning an International Christmas Desserts evening. Come 
and share your Christmas treats and traditions with the 
church. See Dan or Diana today to book a display stand or for 
more information 
 

The Parallel Team invites the whole church to a Christmas 
Café Night on Saturday, 18th December, at 7.30pm. We 
would particularly love it if you would bring some “non-church” 
friends! There will be live music throughout the evening with 
some special guests, and a quiz hosted by David Burgess. 
Tickets cost £6.50 per person including meal and drinks. Book 
a table of 8 and pay for just 7.To book your tickets contact Pat 
Walton on 01923 672500 or walton@groats.co.uk. 
 

Service of Nine Lessons and Carols 24th December, 
7pm Candlelight service followed by festive refreshments. 
 

Christmas Morning Service 10.30am A family service with a 
festive message from our new minister, Paul Clee, traditional 
carols and a musical treat from the Stanborough Choir. 
 

This Christmas help an orphaned or abandoned child by 
sending a greeting to your church friends and family on a STOP 
(Save the Orphans Please) poster that will be displayed in the 
concourse and front foyer from 4th December? Write your 
greetings on the stickers provided and hand your donation for 
STOP to Kish Poddar, Pat Walton or David Burgess. 
  

 

 
 

DIARY 
Sun Discover Secret Britain, 7pm 
Mon Senior Club, 2-4pm 
 Badminton at Stanborough School, 5.30pm 
Wed Baptismal class, 5pm 
 Badminton at Stanborough School, 5.30pm 
 Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm 
Thu English language lessons, 8.30pm 
Fri Soup Run, 8.30pm 
Sab Prayer Group, 9.15am in the Maple Room 
 Family Service & Baptism, 11am. Speaker Paul Clee 
 Elders: Richard Poulton and Terry Menkens 
 Prayer and Reflection, 3.30pm 
5 Dec Working with Children Training and Registration, 10am 
14 Dec Tuesday Talks Reunion, 8pm 
  
 

CONTACTS 
 

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church 
609 St Albans Road Garston WD25 9JL 
 

Website:  www.stanboroughchurch.org 
Web TV:  www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch 
 

 
 

Pastoral Team: 
• Pastor Paul Clee 
Tel: 01923 677883  Mob: 07966 506647
email: paulrclee@gmail.com  
• Pastor  Mary Barrett 
Tel: 01923 490 110 Mob: 07961 777 446 
email: wishingyoujoy@ntlworld.com   
• Youth Pastor Dejan Stojković:  Mob: 07919 172 176  
email: dex006@yahoo.com 
 
 

Stanborough Centre Office  01923 894 664 
Centre Manager: Michael Swain  07962 320 372 
email: stanboroughcentre@googlemail.com 
 
 
 

BULLETIN ITEMS – DEADLINE THURSDAY 3PM 
 

bulletin@be-blue.org Answerphone: 01296 482367 
 

When sending emails, please write BULLETIN ITEM (only) 
in the subject line. Thank you. 

 
 

 
 

27th November 2010 
 

Welcome to  
Stanborough Park 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 
 
 
 

 
FAMILY SERVICE 11AM 
 

Call to Worship NAH 16 v 1: 
 

O worship the King, all glorious above, 
O gratefully sing His wonderful love; 
Our Shield and Defender, the Ancient of days, 
Pavilioned in splendour, and girded with praise. 

 
Invocation 
 
Hymn 727: Give Me the Bible 
 
Tithes and Offerings 
 
Scripture Reading: 1 John 2: 12-14 – Matt Marshall  
 
Family Prayer  
 
Children’s Story – Pierre Guenin 
 
Hymn 645: Praise Him! 
 
Testimony – Maarten Booij 
 
Sweet is the Work – Men’s Quartet 
 
Sermon:  Faithbook – Pastor Paul Tompkins 
 
Hymn: We Have This Hope 
 
Benediction – Pastor Tompkins 
 
 
Elders: Paul Bellamy and Brian Davison 

 


